Higher Education Travel Control Board

July 16, 2007 Meeting Minutes
Members Present
Ted Bachman, NIU

Mary Kentzler, ISU

Ron Ward, WIU

Peggy Ho, NEIU

Mike Bass, UIUC

Karen Stovall, SIU

Peggy Podlasek, BHE

Members Absent  
Ellen Andres, ICCB

Teresa Sims, EIU

Karen Kissel, GSU

Louise Williams, CSU

Guests Present

Heather Humphrey, UIUC

Cheryl Webster, WIU

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am.
The minutes for the April 16, 2007 meeting were presented.  A motion by Karen Stovall, seconded by Peggy Podlasek was made to approve the minutes as submitted.  The motion was approved unanimously.

Fourth Quarter Exceptions for FY07
Chicago State University –  13 exceptions for $2,384.28
Eastern Illinois University – 36 exceptions for $1,930.68

Governors State University – 11 exceptions for $1,779.68
Illinois Board of Higher Education – No exceptions to report  


Illinois Community College Board – No exceptions to report
Illinois Math and Science Academy – 1 exception for $79.72
Illinois State University – 68 exceptions for $7,372.15
Illinois Student Assistance Commission – No exceptions to report

Northeastern Illinois University – 21 exceptions for $1,796.92
Northern Illinois University – No exceptions to report

Southern Illinois University Carbondale – 62 exceptions for $5,824.44
Southern Illinois University Edwardsville – 9 exceptions for $679.09
Southern Illinois University School of Medicine – No exceptions to report
State Universities Civil Service System – 1 exception for $9.99
State Universities Retirement System – 13 exceptions for $1,310.79
University of Illinois Chicago – 264 exceptions for $44,121.76
University of Illinois Springfield – 31 exceptions for $2,709.99
University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign – 725 exceptions for $83,313.35 Western Illinois University – 66 exceptions for $4,286.77
Ted Bachman made a motion to approve the 4th Quarter exceptions as submitted, seconded by Peggy Ho.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Other Business
Discussion regarding of the filling of the Vice Chair vacancy was deferred until the next meeting.  Mike Bass will be contacting members individually to discuss nominations for the position.

The Board reviewed and discussed the latest draft version of the revised HETCB Administrative Rules.  It was agreed that additional changes will be made to the document, including providing greater detail regarding foreign travel.  A new revised draft will be distributed to members via email for comment.  Once consensus has been reached on the draft, the Chair will call a meeting to make a motion to accept the rules and submit them to JCAR.

Mike will circulate a short memo on the Open Meetings Act to members and would like to discuss their thoughts on the memo in relation to the HETCB.

The next meeting for the HETCB has not been scheduled.  Mike will set up the date and time and let members know this week.

Karen Stovall made a motion to adjourn at 9:40 which was seconded by Mary Kentzler.  The motion passed unanimously 
